
PELSART PATROL TO ROTTNEST 

The skipper of p.v. 11Pelsart" (Inspector E.Io Forster) reported a number of 
bird sightings on a recent visit to Rottnest Islando 

Four large Sea Eagles were observed 200 ft. above the Basin on the north sid1 
of the island. Also sighted about six miles from Fremantle was a pair of Mountain 
Ducks flying in a south-south-west direction. Australian Gannets are usually seen 
in this area in small flocks during the winter months but so far this year only 
occasional sightings of single birds and one small flock have been made. 

The report also mentioned sightings of a flock of approximately 100 Small 
Black Cormorants fishing in the shallows of Preston Point Bank. 

LOBSTERS THRIVE ON MAINE COAST 

ARTIFICIAL REEF 

An artificial reef constructed with rock - blasted and dredged from the 
site of a new U.S. Coast Guard station - has become a haven for lobsters at Boothba; 
Harbour, Maine, reports the Department of the Interior's Bureau of Commercial 
]'isheries. 

The density of lobsters on the 5-month-old reef already exceeds half that 
which exists in adjacent natural habitat. The reef occupies about 10,000 square 
feet of ocean bottom in 5]-00 feet of water. - The Bureau is now studying the site 
to determine the best methods of constructing manmade lobster habitats. 

PROHIBITION ON SNAPPER TRAPS LIFTED 

The prohibition on the taking of snapper by means of fish traps in the whole 
of the Western Australian waters of the Indian Ocean expired on May 6, 1967. 

The Department has decided not to renew the snapper trap prohibition. 

All inspectors should take particular notice of the lifting of this 
restriction and ensure that fishermen are made aware of the position. 


